HATHERSAGE WAR MEMORIAL HALL

Minutes of the Committee Meeting held Monday February 5th, 2007

	1.
	Present: Bob Musgrave, (Chairman), Lynda Crosthwaite (Booking Secretary) Anne Mainwaring (Secretary), Graham Markham (Treasurer), Alistair Cook, James Fletcher, Jean Hodgkinson, Andrew Simpson and Brian Wilson (Co-opted on to the Maintenance Committee).
	ACTION

	2.
	Apologies for absence:

John Brunskill, Mary Kitchin, Roger Plank and Tim Pritt
	

	3.
	The Minutes of the last meeting, 8th January, 2007 had been circulated and accepted as a true record.
	

	4.
	Matters Arising.

a) Chairs.

Martin Ducksbury from Clough Ibbotson had visited the Hall and checked all the chairs. He suggested that the screws were tightened every 6 months, and that if possible they should be used in rotation. He said he would source a trolley for the chairs.

b) Heating costs. Jon Percival to be contacted again re the radio/timer/thermostats.

c) Premises Licence. Anne reported that the form, applying to ‘vary the licence’ to permit screening of films, and allowing music to be played on Sundays, had been submitted to Derbyshire Dales DC. The notice detailing the changes had been advertised in the Peak Advertiser, the general public had 28 days to object.
	A.MAINWARING

A.MAINWARING/

A.SIMPSON



	5.
	Maintenance.

a) Bob expressed our thanks to Brian for cleaning the guttering and spending considerable time and effort at the Hall.

Brian reported that the new doors should be fitted this week. A total of 40 new 5 lever keys would be available when the new lock was in operation, these would be handed out systematically.

Boiler room gate had been painted.

New toilet seats, new locks to toilets and new toilet roll holders had been fitted, also extra signs denoted Ladies and Gentlemen had been fixed to the doors. Thanks to Andrew Simpson for the latter job.

The main doors had been planned and new restrainers attached.

Fire Doors. Keith Siddall was not prepared to spend time on repairing these. Brian and Bob offered to see what they could do.  The cost of new doors would be £1000. In the event of failure, it was agreed that new doors should be ordered.

Fire door at the top of steps leading to swimming pool car park had been repaired.

It was Agreed that Mr. Siddall should be paid for the jobs he has already done.

b) Painting.

Quotes had been received from David Garton and D.P. Pell. It was Agreed to ask David Garton to do the work, the Hall being available from 20th July through August.

It was Agreed to try for funding, otherwise Capital should be spent.

c) Pipework. Andrew Simpson offered to get a quote on the relocation of pipework in the Main Hall.

d) Quotes

Quotes were required for double doors to be knocked through, between the shower room area and the Main Hall.

Quote required for installation of 1 or 2 toilets to be installed in old shower room area.

e) Friday Play Group

It was Agreed that the play group should have the use of the Hall free for a fund raising event, as they had suffered disruption with the renovation of the old shower room area.
	B.WILSON

A.SIMPSON

B.WILSON

B.WILSON

L.CROSTHWAITE



	6.
	Shower Room area/Stanage Hall/Youth Club Lease

Anne read an e-mail, she had received from Mrs. Pamela Blackstone, the valuer, the Youth Club still wished to retain the Hall, and it seemed that they would be prepared to pay the reduced rental requested, £1800.00 p.a.

Brian had organized a working party to remove the rubble from the old shower room area, it was Agreed to hire a skip.

Ted Schofield had given an estimate to install a new wooden floor and repair walls were necessary. Work to be started end of February/beginning of March. It was Agreed that this work should be carried out.

It was thought that a response from the Hathersage Playgroup, would be received before the next meeting, when further decisions could be made on the development of this area.
	

	7.
	Roof

It was planned that Jean and James should attend a Planning Forum at Lose Hill Hall, to discuss the roof project, and to ask Pro-Help if an engineer could be recommend.
	J.HODGKINSON

J.FLETCHER

	8.
	Fundraising.

Film Club

Jean reported that a cheque had been sent for £75.00 to register the Film Club and that a training day had been arranged for February 20th. Anyone was welcome to join in. The price of seats in the first instance would be £4.00 for adults, £3.00 for concessions, (children and senior citizens).

Grants

It was Agreed to go for larger sums of money. James produced a Developmental Control Plan. Jean suggested that we might spend some capital, as funding agencies ask for bank statements and accounts for the last three months.
	

	9.
	Correspondence

Anne read an e-mail from Roger Plank who was resigning from the Committee. She was asked to write to him, thanking him for his hard work.
	A.MAINWARING

	10
	Any Other Business.

The Chairman proposed that Brian Wilson, should be co-opted as a full member of the Committee. This was Agreed unanimously

The Treasurer produced a statement of income for the last month. This showed a deficit of £2141., due to the payment of insurance premiums. The total deposits amounted to £58119. The letter regarding VAT on the new chairs was still being investigated.

Lynda reported that the electrical certificates had been issued, she queried whether electrical equipment brought in by hall users had been tested for safety. 
	G.MARKHAM/

J.HODGKINSON

	12
	Date of Next Meeting: Monday March 5th.

AGM followed by Management Committee Meeting.
	


HATHERSAGE MEMORIAL HALL

AGENDA

Committee Meeting to be held on Monday, March 5th 2007, at

7.30 in the Committee Room, Memorial Hall

1. Present

2. Apologies

3. Minutes of the last Meeting (February 5th 2007) (See attached).

4. Matters arising from the Minutes: (where not referred to further in the Agenda)

a. New  Trolley – Anne to report.

b. Heating Costs – Anne to report on conversation with Jon. Percival

c. Premises Licence – Anne to report

5
Maintenance – Rolling programme: 

a. Current Maintenance List –  J. Brunskill/Brian Wilson to report.

b. Path behind rear of Hall – Lynda

6.
Shower Room Area/Stanage Hall/Youth Club

Stanage Hall/Youth Club – Anne to report.

7. Roof – Report from James

8. Fundraising:

Film Club – Report from Jean

Grant Situation – Report from Jean

9. Treasurer’s Report

10. Bookings Report

11.  Correspondence – Anne

12.   Any other Business

13.   Date of next Meeting (? 1st Monday in April i.e. April 2nd or 1st Monday in May i.e. May 7th (Bank Holiday) or May 14th? Do we need monthly meetings at present or should we revert to bi-monthly meetings?

